HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Bylaws, Policies, & Procedures Committee
Wednesday, March 17, 2010
3:00 – 5:00 PM

25 Van Ness Avenue, Suite 330A
Action Minutes
Members Present:  Gayle Burns, Tom Kennedy, Weihaur Lau, Steve Muchnick, Frank Strona, Tonya Williams
Members Absent:  Michael Discepola, Marshon Smith, Yavantè Thomas-Guess
HPS Staff:  Eileen Loughran, Tracey Packer

Harder & Co Staff:  Kym Dorman

1.  Welcome & Announcements
Weihaur welcomed the group. He explained that in his role as Co-chair and facilitator of the meeting, he wants to ensure that everyone in the group participates. He also added that in committee is where we have the in-depth conversations here/hash things out here so that we are united when we present our work to the council.  He asked for any relevant announcements.
It was announced that Michael Discepola and Marshon Smith would be absent today.

· Public Comment
None
3.  Member Response to Public Comment 

None
4.  Committee Business
· Approve February 17, 2010 Minutes 
A motion to approve the minutes was made by Tonya with a second by Tom.  The 1/7/2010 Bylaws, Policies, & Procedures Committee minutes were approved by roll call vote.
	
	Approve 1/7 Minutes

	Gayle Burns
	Y

	Michael Discepola
	NP

	Tom Kennedy
	Y

	Weihaur Lau
	Y

	Steve Muchnick
	AB

	Tracey Packer (Ex-officio)
	Y

	Marshon Smith
	NP

	Frank Strona
	Y

	Yavante Thomas-Guess
	NP

	Tonya Williams
	Y

	
	

	Eileen Loughran*
	

	Kym Dorman
	***********


· Process Evaluation
The process evaluation for our second meeting was very positive—people liked how it was facilitated and people felt there was good discussion overall. Weihaur thanked everyone for taking the time to fill out the evaluation.  He reminded the group that the planning team takes the feedback very seriously and appreciates the input because it helps us plan better meetings.
· Steering Update
Weihaur gave a brief update from the 2/25 Steering meeting which included the following:

The 2010 Plan was released to HPPC members at the February 11th meeting.

Three Plan trainings have been scheduled: March 4 from 10-12, March 16 from 2-4, and March 23 from 10-12. For additional information or to register, please contact Eileen at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org
Grant has been holding meetings to give providers with an overview of the vision of the HIV Prevention Section in implementing the recommendations of the 2010 HIV Prevention Plan. 

These meetings have been an opportunity to discuss and provide feedback on the vision. For more information on these meetings, please contact dara.geckeler@sfdph.org
5.  Continue Review of Bylaws
· Vote on Decisions made at February Meeting
Kym covered this item on the agenda. She reminded the group of all the decisions we made at the February meeting, but had not yet voted on.  Instead, the vote will take place at this meeting. She reminded the group that these decisions include: grammar; and updating language to reflect changes at DPH.The committee had agreed in February to start with smaller changes such as grammar before delving into content.
A question was raised about the use of shall be. It was explained that the group briefly discussed this in February, and agreed that they want the bylaws to be as accessible as possible. A member countered that we should use the “correct” term, and that if someone doesn’t know a word they should look it up in the dictionary. After a brief discussion, Kym reminded the group that we had not made a decision on this, and we will discuss it at a future meeting.

A motion was made by Tonya with a second by Steve to approve the grammar and the updated language that reflects changes at DPH. The motion was approved by roll call vote.

	
	Approve decisions made at the February Meeting

	Gayle Burns
	Y

	Michael Discepola
	NP

	Tom Kennedy
	Y

	Weihaur Lau
	Y

	Steve Muchnick
	Y

	Tracey Packer (Ex-officio)
	Y

	Marshon Smith
	NP

	Frank Strona
	Y

	Yavante Thomas-Guess
	NP

	Tonya Williams
	Y

	
	

	Eileen Loughran*
	

	Kym Dorman
	***********


Kym distributed a handout titled, “Voting March 17, 2010”.  The first item discussed was voting procedures. 

The group discussed roll call vote and written ballot voting for elections. The group also felt that we should acknowledge consensus. Kym clarified what she heard from the group was to expand voting procedures to include roll call, ballot (for elections), and consensus and to spell out clearly what these are,and that the results of all votes will be included in the minutes.  

Frank made a motion about the voting concepts discussed by the group. He suggested that the HPPC use consensus, written roll call, and ballots for elections as a way to meet our voting needs. There was a second by Steve. This was approved by roll call vote.
	
	Issues related to voting

	Gayle Burns
	Y

	Michael Discepola
	NP

	Tom Kennedy
	Y

	Weihaur Lau
	Y

	Steve Muchnick
	Y

	Tracey Packer (Ex-officio)
	Y

	Marshon Smith
	NP

	Frank Strona
	Y

	Yavante Thomas-Guess
	NP

	Tonya Williams
	Y

	
	

	Eileen Loughran*
	

	Kym Dorman
	***********


The group came up with this clearer wording for majority vote: A majority vote is defined as more than half (1/2) and decided to continue to discuss the remaining part of the sentence next month.  Overall, members felt that the Current definition stated in the Bylaws is confusing: majority vote shall be one half (1/2) plus one (1) of all eligible voting HPPC or committee members present for voting provided a quorum is present.
A motion was made by Steve stating that majority is defined as more than half.There was a second by Tom. This was approved by roll call vote. 
	
	Issues related to voting

	Gayle Burns
	Y

	Michael Discepola
	NP

	Tom Kennedy
	Y

	Weihaur Lau
	Y

	Steve Muchnick
	Y

	Tracey Packer (Ex-officio)
	Y

	Marshon Smith
	NP

	Frank Strona
	Y

	Yavante Thomas-Guess
	NP

	Tonya Williams
	Y

	
	

	Eileen Loughran*
	

	Kym Dorman
	***********


The group started to discuss quorum but got stuck on “eligible voter”. How is that defined? Should it be spelled out: An eligible voter is defined as.....or A member shall be considered ineligible for voting if… The group will continue this discussion and all other voting issues at the April meeting.
The group had a side discussion about the best way to see proposed changes in the bylaws document.   The members asked Kym to strike out what was there, and underline what was added and approved.
· Review Survey Results
Kym presented the results from the process evaluation question regarding voting procedures for elections. The question was specific to voting preferences-written ballot vs. roll call voting for elections.
Overall, the HPPC gave the roll call voting option an average rating of 2.6 out of 4 and gave the written ballot option an average rating of 3.6 out of 4.   This demonstrates that there is clear support for using the written ballot for elections. This data supports what the committee members have said as well, that is that having the option of using written ballots for elections is a good one.  
· Finalize Review of Bylaws Specific to Voting
The committee will continue focusing on issues related to voting in April.
· Begin Discussing Issues Related to Attendance
This item is tabled until the next meeting.
Parking lot issues to be discussed
· Article II- Get ride of ABC and use bullets
· Each Article with multiple sections should be broken up by Section A, Section b, etc. 

· Clarification: Director of Health or public health

· Responsibilities of Co-chairs: regarding developing agendas

· How meetings operate

· Frequency of meetings (and who can call extra meetings)

· Standing committees-Responsibilities: add other

· Regular Committees-Composition-add each regular committee

· Election of Committee Chairs:

6.  Begin Preparation of Presentation for April HPPC
· Review presentation

The group reviewed the draft presentation for the April 8th HPPC meeting. The group was reminded that we will be presenting on a quarterly basis, so that our recommended changes & motions can go smoothly at HPPC meetings. 

Kym noted the edits to the presentation, and will discuss with the planning team when they meet tomorrow (3/18). 
· Select presenters

It was suggested that the two Co-chairs present to the Council. Frank added that we should have Marshon introduce the presentation.  The members supported this idea. Tonya will work with Marshon to prepare for the meeting. Kym will follow-up.

7.  Next Steps 
· Harder & Co/HPS follow-up items
Kym will prepare the bylaws with track changes and comment boxes as requested by the members.
The presentation will be updated and shared with Steering on March 25.

The planning group will look at developing some language for the voting topic areas to be discussed and approved in April.
· Focus for Next Meeting
The group will continue to work on issues related to voting. Kym will draft wording for quorum to be discussed at the April meeting.

We will start working on matters related to attendance at the April meeting. 
· Summary & Closure
Kym thanked the group for a good meeting. The Co-chairs will meet with Eileen, Tracey, and Kym to plan the April meeting.

8.  Adjournment
· Evaluation/Closing

Weihaur reminded everyone to complete the process evaluation.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:55 pm.
Next meeting scheduled is April 21, from 3-5 pm in room 330B.
Minutes prepared by Eileen Loughran and reviewed by Weihaur Lau
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